
Page 1 of 1 
 

Do Pass Testimony 
of Doug Sharbono, citizen of North Dakota 

on HB1405 
in the Sixty-eighth Legislative Assembly of North Dakota 

 
Dear Chairman Longmuir and members of the House Political Subdivisions 
Committee, 
  
I am writing as a citizen and believe HB1405 is good legislation.  I particularly like 
the cap on number of precincts served by a voting center.  If I had my way, we 
would have strictly precinct level voting.  Both primary and general election 2022 
in Cass County, the voting centers were overwhelmed with lines exceeding one 
hour at all times of the day on election day.  This disenfranchised many voters, 
particularly Republican voters, many who insist on voting on the Election Day.  
Many people did not vote that wanted to because they simply did not have the 
time to stand in line due to work and their convictions of voting on Election Day.  
 
Please give HB1405 a Do Pass Recommendation. 
  
Thank you, 
 
Doug Sharbono 
1708 9th St S 
Fargo, ND 58103 
 
 


